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The Malden Public Library, a corporation with partial city support, needs 

more endowment funds to continue its many services.  Its present funds 

provided the fine paintings, popular lecture courses and most of the 

books, as well as the land, the buildings and its additions.   

 

Contributions to the Malden Public Library are gifts to a charitable 

organization within meaning of the Internal Revenue Code. 

 

 

FORM OF GENERAL BEQUEST BY WILL 

 

 

I give and bequeath to the Malden Public Library the  

Sum of -------------------------------------------- Dollars 

 

 

Consult your attorney as to the form of gifts for memorials or other 

special purposes. 

 

  



 

 

 

ONE HUNDRED AND THIRTY- NINTH 

 ANNUAL REPORT 

 

OF THE 

 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 

 

 
 

    

MALDEN, MASSACHUSETTS 

 

FOR THE  

 

YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2017 
 

 



 

 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 
ORGANIZATION 

Trustees of the Malden Public Library, 2016 

 

Dr. John Tramondozzi, President     1980    February, 2018 

Joseph F. Lawless, Vice President   1997   February, 2019 

Frank M. Molis, Treasurer 2004  February, 2019 

Dr. George E. Holland  1985  February, 2017 

Jayne E. Brown, Secretary, Auditor 2003  February, 2018 

Anne D’Urso-Rose  2009  February, 2018 

Lisa A. Jacobson   2009  February, 2017 

Gregory Lucey   2014  February, 2017 

Rev. Martha Dominy  2014  February, 2019 

 

Ex-Officiis 

Gary Christenson 

(Mayor of the City) 

Barbara Murphy 

(President of the City Council) 

Honorary Trustees 

Wilfred J. Carr (1970-1985)       

 David Van Allen (1985-2002) 

Rita E. Hashem (1985-2010) 

 

COMMITTEES 

Library 

Jayne E. Brown               Dr. George Holland      Joseph F. Lawless   

Anne D’Urso-Rose   Rev. Martha Dominy 

Finance 

Frank M. Molis                      Lisa Jacobson   Joseph F. Lawless  

       Gregory Lucey 

Art  

Dr. John E. Tramondozzi        Jayne E. Brown Joseph F. Lawless 

         

Buildings and Grounds 

Dr. George E. Holland     Gregory Lucey     Frank M. Molis 

    Lisa A. Jacobson 

 

Lecture  

Joseph F. Lawless Jayne  E. Brown             Anne D’Urso-Rose       

         Dr. George E. Holland          Lisa A. Jacobson   

 

NOTE: The President is ex-officio member on all Committees. 

            *Resigned      %New Trustee       =Deceased 



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

ORGANIZATION 

Trustees of the Malden Public Library, 2017 

 

Dr. John Tramondozzi, President     1980    February, 2018 

Joseph F. Lawless, Vice President   1997   February, 2019 

Frank M. Molis, Treasurer 2004  February, 2019 

=Dr. George E. Holland  1985  February, 2017 

%John Moreschi   2017                     February, 2020 

Jayne E. Brown, Secretary, Auditor 2003  February, 2018 

Anne D’Urso-Rose  2009  February, 2018 

Lisa A. Jacobson   2009  February, 2017 

Gregory Lucey       2014        February, 2017 

Rev. Martha Dominy  2014  February, 2019 

 

Ex-Officiis 

Gary Christenson 

(Mayor of the City) 

Peg Crowe 

(President of the City Council) 

Honorary Trustees 

=Wilfred J. Carr (1970-1985)       

 =David Van Allen (1985-2002) 

Rita E. Hashem (1985-2010) 

 

COMMITTEES 

Library 

Jayne E. Brown               Dr. George Holland      Joseph F. Lawless   

Anne D’Urso-Rose     Rev. Martha Dominy 

  

Finance 

Frank M. Molis                      Lisa A. Jacobson  Joseph F. Lawless 

        Gregory Lucey 

Art 

Dr. John E. Tramondozzi        Jayne E. Brown Joseph F. Lawless 

 

Buildings and Grounds 

Dr. George E. Holland       Gregory Lucey     Frank M. Molis 

                                                Lisa A. Jacobson 

 

Lecture  

Joseph F. Lawless Jayne Brown  Anne D’Urso-Rose          

Dr. George E. Holland  Lisa  A. Jacobson  

 

NOTE: The President is ex-officio member on all Committees. 

                    *Resigned       %New Trustee           =Deceased 



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

ORGANIZATION 

Staff of the Malden Public Library, 2017 

 

Director     Dora St. Martin 

Assistant Director        Caron Guigli 

Administrative Assistant             Judith A. Weaver 

 

Professional Librarians 

 

#Lily Mysona        Stacy Holder      Wendy Kung 

*Stephen Nedell  §/=Kenneth Pease Jean Slavkovsky 

Rebecca Smith        Tina Vegelante      #Jennifer Browning 

Patrick Brennan  

Library Assistants 

 

Monica Hatzis                 Laura Buckley  *Susan Judkins   

Marjorie Glennon        #Derek Diggs          Adelina Torres-P.T.   

Carol Woodruff      

   

Building Custodians 

 

Paul Higgins, Senior Custodian 

Michael Rennie                           John Preziosa (part-time) 

 

MESSENGERS 

 

CHILDREN’S ROOM 

              Stephen Moran 

 

STACKS   

∞Thuy Tam Hoang Vo    Lois Kierstead-Grey       Jason Baxter 

 

§Retired ∞New Employee *Resigned 

                              #Promotion                       =Deceased 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
This is the 11th Annual Report of this President and the 139th Annual 
Report of the Malden Public Library as mandated by a Special Act of the 
State Legislature. 
 
‘Without a struggle, there is no progress.’  How true those words of 
Frederic Douglass ring, especially this past year.  
 
After a year and more of storm related repairs and then getting back on 
track with delayed projects, 2016-2017 started off with great hopes and 
aspirations to forge ahead. Deferred projects and ideas could finally be 
implemented. However, amid these hopes, we bore the sadness of the 
loss of two Trustees - George Holland, a trustee since 1985 and still 
active on the Board and Wilfred Carr, an honorary Trustee who served 
on the Board for 15 years before retiring in 1985. Both served in leading 
roles during crucial times for the Library. 
 
It was a good year for the Library. Improvements in the building, 
collections and technology progressed. The long-awaited improvements 
in security and lighting became a reality. New lighting was installed in all 
the Art Galleries – Ryder, Carr, Lower and the Statuary Alcove. Security 
cameras were installed throughout the Converse Building. The Fireplace 
Reading Room was restored and carpeting was replaced in the Ryder 
Gallery. The public restrooms were studied for possible replacement. 
More computers were made available to the public and a new microfilm 
reader capable of digitization of data was given to the Library by the 
Piccolo Family Charitable Foundation.  A more in-depth inventory of all 
the art works was undertaken. An inventory of all prints was slowly 
begun and some pleasant surprises occurred – old Japanese woodblock 
prints, old master prints as well as a large number of Turner and Claude 
Lorraine works were found along with posters and other engravings. 
This will certainly be a long-term project. 
 
Much of the City Archives were brought to the Library for storage in 
preparation for the demolition of the Government Center.  The Library 
also became the repository for the files of the Malden Evening News 
after the sale of its building. 



 

A number of events brought varied audiences to the Library- Malden 
Reads events, an Exhibit on Pearl Harbor by John Webster, ongoing 
children and adult programs. The most popular event was the 
presentation by the Librarian of Congress Carla Hayden to over 250 
librarians and others.  Sen. Edward Markey also spoke. 
 
John Moreschi was selected as the new Trustee to succeed Dr. Holland. 
He was soon appointed to head a Long Range Committee for the Board.  
The staff and administration continue to do yeoman’s service in spite of 
the problems that frequently plague the Library. In spite of it all, we are 
happy to say that this year Marjorie Glennon has celebrated 45 years of 
service to the Library. 
 
We thank all our patrons who give us the reason to exist, our donors 
whose funding helps us to carry on, especially the Bayrd Foundation, 
Preotle, Lane & Associates and Eastern Bank. We appreciate the 
cooperation and joint activities with the Malden Historical Society. 
We appreciate the support of the Mayor and City Council and their 
pride in our spot in the Cityscape. It has led to great successes for the 
Library and the City. 
 
We hope and plan to continue providing the best service, the best 
extracurricular educational venue. 
 
Although, there are always struggles and movement may be slow we 
are making progress. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
John E. Tramondozzi, President of the Board 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

    Wilfred J. Carr   Dr. George Holland, Jr.  
Trustee, 1970-1985   Trustee, 1985-2016 



 

REPORT OF THE LIBRARIAN 
 
This is the 5th report of the Librarian and the 139th submitted to the 
Board of Trustees.   
 
On Saturday, March 18, the Malden 
Public Library was honored to host a 
very special reception with United 
States Librarian of Congress Dr. Carla 
Hayden and United States Senator 
Edward Markey.  Dr.  Hayden picked 
Malden to make her first-ever visit to 
Massachusetts.  Dr. Hayden and Senator Markey led a discussion for 
over 200 librarians and guests on education, the role of libraries in 
communities, and the importance of library funding to ensure access to 
all.  Senator Markey warmly recalled his countless hours studying at the 
Malden Public Library as a college and law school student.  

  



 

As part of her visit, Dr. Hayden toured the library, including spending 
time in the old closed stacks: yes Dr. Hayden loves old stacks!  It was 
there that Dr. Hayden, Senator Markey, and about 10 huddled guests 
explored the amazing connection between Malden and the Library of 
Congress.    
 
It all began under the director of Malden’s 
first female director, Miss Lizzie A. Williams.  
Serving from 1891 to 1912, Williams’ 
accomplishments were many, including 
advocating for a children’s department at 
the time when children under twelve were 
denied all library privileges.  In 1897, a 
building addition was added that included a 
four-story stack room.  Amazingly, this stack 
room was copied from the stack of the 
Library of Congress – one that was recently 
designed and installed by Malden born civil 
engineer Bernard Green.  In 1897, Green 
was appointed Superintendent of Buildings 
at the Library of Congress (he also worked 
on the Washington Monument).  It was in 
those same stacks, the steel and aging 
paper, we all thought of amazing 
connections that brought one Malden man 
to the Library of Congress; and the Librarian 
of Congress back to his home-town. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

The smell of fresh paint and new carpeting is lingering in the air, 
offering a hint of all the building work that has taken place this year. 
Thanks to continued support from the Adelaide Breed Bayrd 
Foundation, we completed many important projects, including masonry 
repair and repointing on the Park Street side of the building, masonry 
repair on the Salem Street portico, repainting of Salem Street historic 
windows, restoring interior woodwork and ceilings in the fireplace 
room, fixing the Ryder Gallery atrium/dome, and installing a new 
working electric fireplace in the Converse Reading Room.  
 
In March, the Board of Trustees rededicated the Reading Room to 
Florence Burns, the first woman elected to the Board of Trustees in 
1973 and Board of Trustee President from 1984 to 1997.  Florence was a 
fierce advocate for the Malden Public Library and instrumental in the 
completion of the 1996 addition to the building.   

 

  
The Florence Burns Reading Room 
received a further upgrade 
through a grant from the Piccolo 
Family Charitable Foundation for 
the purchase of a new Scanpro 
microfilm reader and digital 
scanner.  The scanner will help 
researchers better access our 
historic newspaper collection. 
  



 

This year, the largest project completed was the re-lighting of the 
Converse Memorial Building Art Galleries, a project that took many 
years from planning to realization.  The project included removing much 
of the art from the galleries, replacing fluorescent tube lighting with 
museum-quality LED fixtures, repainting ceilings, installing a surveillance 
system, repairing the Ryder gallery atrium, and re-carpeting the Ryder 
Gallery.  The project was funding by the Adelaide Breed Bayrd 
Foundation and made possible by the work of Stirling/Brown Architects, 
Murray Brothers Construction and Nardone Electric.  

 

 

 



 

This year we were also busy 
hosting special events in the 
Converse Memorial Building:   
the Malden Historical Society 
installed a Malden Uniform 
Exhibition, the Mayor hosted 
Malden Declaration Day and a 
special exhibition “Talking about 
A Revolution” on the founding 
era.  We hosted a wedding, a bridal shower, and the Junior Aide 
Presidents’ Brunch.  The Library was also honored to host the memorial 
reception for former Trustee Wilfred Carr and funeral services for 
former staff member Librarian Kenneth Pease. 
 
With funding from the Malden Historical Society, we digitized early 
town records dating from 1682.  We also inventoried and stored town 
documents and artifacts from the former City Hall Archives, and moved 
archive records of the Malden Evening News to the library, after the 
newspaper’s sudden closing.    
 
We added to the Converse Art Gallery collections with the purchase of 
four abstracts by Malden-born artist Panos Ghikas and 1894 watercolor 
by Ludvig Sandöe Ipsen (1840-1920), father of the artist Ernest Ipsen. 
 
In May, I was honored to receive the Historical Society’s Deloraine P. 
Corey Award for assisting in Society’s efforts to preserve Malden’s rich 
history. 
 
My continued thanks to the entire staff, the 
Board of Trustees, Mayor Gary Christenson, 
and all city officials, our generous donors 
and volunteers, and to the wonderful 
community of Malden whose support of 
their library makes all things possible. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Dora St. Martin 
Director 
  



 

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRAY 
JULY 2016 – JUNE 2017 

 
STAFF CHANGES 

 
On October 4, the Malden Public Library 
community mourned the passing of 
Librarian Kenneth Pease, at the age of 81.  
Ken attended Iowa State University, 
University of Dubuque, Princeton, Harvard 
University, and Boston University.  Before 
retiring in 2016, Ken spent the last 21 years 
of his career working at our Library.  Ken 
had a deep knowledge of Malden history, a 
love of the Converse Memorial Building and its art collection, and a true 
devotion to serving the information needs of Malden residents.  He was 
a consummate gentleman and a mentor to many of the staff currently 
working at the library; and will be missed by all.    
 
The Library also said goodbye to long-
time Information and Local History  
Librarian Stephen Nedell.  Stephen has 
taken a position as the travelling K-8 
Librarian for the Malden Public 
Schools.  Librarians Jennifer Browning 
and Lily Mysona were promoted to full-
time Information Librarian positions. Derek Diggs was promoted from a 
part-time to full-time position serving in the Circulation and Technical 
Service Departments, and Thuy-Tam Vo, a former summer volunteer, 
started as a page in early November. 

 
In March, Mayor Christenson stopped by to 
congratulate Marge Glennon on her 45 
years of outstanding service to the Library.  
Marge began working as a student 
messenger in 1972.  She became a full-time 
employee in 1978 and is the only current 
staff member to work under former 
Directors Irving Cole and Dina Malgeri. 
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REPORT OF THE ASSISTANT LIBRARIAN 
 

Technology 
 

The Malden Public Library focused much of FY17 to upgrading the 
technology offerings for the public. Early in the year, new computers 
were installed in both the Children’s Room and the Young Adult room, 
expanding the number of YA computers from 2 to 4. New software was 
installed in the YA room, including video and audio editing programs, 
and cameras and microphones to use with those programs. 

 
The need to upgrade the public wifi was the 
most pressing technology issue entering 
FY17. The decision to purchase and install 
Meraki switches, with the help of Syndeo 
Technologies allowed wifi extender spots be 
located throughout the library, increasing 
the range and strength of the public wifi. The 
number of devices connecting to our wifi 
continues to increase and the upgrade has 
allowed all users fast and reliable access.   
 

Malden Reads 
 

A Man Called Ove by Fredrik Backman was the 2017 choice for Malden 
Reads. This is the story of a man, after the death of his wife and loss of 
his job, decides there is nothing left to live for. With the (often 
unwanted) help of neighbors and town folk, Ove finds the family and 
community that makes his life worth living again. The themes of the 
book were expanded upon in numerous programs held throughout 
Spring season, including a presentation to the Malden City Council. 

  



 

Friends of the Malden Public Library 
 

The Friends of the Malden Public Library held their annual Book Sale at 
the end of October 2016 and it was another successful event. The 
“Friends Only” Preview Night on Friday gave Friends members the 
opportunity to shop early, and the 10-4 Saturday hours found hundreds 
of people leaving with bags of books and big smiles. Because the book 
sale is always popular with the public, a “mini sale” was held in mid-
December from 4-8 on a Wednesday evening, hoping to encourage 
people to shop for holiday items from the Friends. Again, it was well-
attended and another “mini-sale” will be held in the Spring of 2018. 
 
The 15th Annual Friends of the Malden Public Library Wine Tasting and 
Chocolate Bar was held on Friday, April 28, 2017 in the Library’s 
Converse Building and Galleries and it was another sold-out event. The 
Friends procured donations of food, raffle items, money, and gift 
certificates to ensure a successful event.  Among the most popular raffle 
items was Café Bibliotecha, a multi-course Italian dinner cooked and 
served by Joe Cesario and John Tramondozzi – and served under the 
beautiful Converse portico.   
 
The Friends continued to sponsor many, many programs at the Library, 
and purchase items that enhance the Library experience for Malden 
patrons, including discount museum passes, new YA furniture and 
computers, Summer Reading programs, and the list goes on and on. The 
Library recognizes and appreciates the hard work the Friends volunteers 
do every day. 
 

  



 

TRIPLE THREAT TRIVIA 19 
 

Led by Committee Chair Ellie Cushing, the Library held its 19th Annual 
Triple Threat Trivia Fundraiser on January 26 at Anthony’s Function Hall.  
Master of Ceremonies Paul Solano kept the evening lively and fun and 
Team Hill-Iovino took home the well-earned winner’s cup.  Thank you to 
all the wonderful volunteers 
that make this event 
possible, and to our loyal 
sponsors: Shapiro and 
Hender, E. E. Burns and Son 
Funeral Homes, Malden 
Transportation, the 
Medeiros Family (Dunkin 
Donuts), Walker Inc., and 
the Malden Advocate. 

 
LIVE ON THE LAWN SUMMER CONCERT SERIES 

 
The Library held its 3rd Annual Live on the Lawn Summer Concert Series 
thanks to our continued sponsorship by the Eastern Bank Charitable 
Foundation.  This year’s concerts featured the sounds of O'Boogie and 
the Fireman, Horizon and the Horns, featuring Malden’s own Ray Novak, 
and the Ricardo Monzon Jazz Quartet.  In August, the series ended with 
the showing of Zootopia at the Live on the Lawn Family Movie Night. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  



 

ADULT SERVICES 
 

Malden residents continue to use their library enthusiastically.  In fiscal 
2017, we circulated 361,629 items to library card holders and 46,267 
items to other libraries throughout the state.  Library staff answered 
89,952 reference questions and assisted an average of 700 Internet and 
wifi users per week.  The library offered 303 programs throughout the 
year, attended by 16,943 children, teen, and adults. 
 
Adults attended many programs at the library, including weekly ESOL 
conversation classes, book discussion groups, origami workshops, movie 
and board game nights, adult color class, and knitting for a cause. 
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CHILDRENS SERVICES 
 

In March, Malden welcomed Dr. Carla Hayden and Senator Edward 
Markey for a special family story time.  Senator Markey read House 
Mouse, Senate Mouse, and Dr. Hayden read It’s a Book and One Word 
from Sophia. The two guests were a great team and marvelously 
entertaining. Dr. Hayden invited Children’s Librarian Rebecca Smith on 
stage, and the program finished with a joyous round of “If You’re Happy 
and You Know It.” 
 

 
 

In August, the Children’s Department welcomed a visit from Bruins 
Mascot Blades.  Mayor Christenson, Children’s Librarian Rebecca Smith 
and Malden High School’s Mascot Nedlam were on hand to welcome 
the Bruins to Malden.  Blades was travelling across the state to 
encourage kids and teens to keep reading over the summer and avoid 
the “summer slide” and maintain skills learned over the academic year. 
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In October, the staff welcomed a visit 
from author Lesa Cline-Ransome.  Lesa 
stopped by to let the staff know that 
the library was mentioned in the 
dedication of her new juvenile book, 
Set Me Free, a book about the 
childhood of Frederick Douglass.  
 
Despite some staffing shortages during 
the year, children and their families 
enjoyed weekly song and rhyme story 
times and Saturday kids crafts, story 
times with Mayor Christenson, a visit by 
Chinese sugar artists, and a workshop on paper circuits and light up 
shoes, funded by the Malden Cultural Council. 
  

 

 

 

 

 



 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM 2017  
 
The theme of the 2017’s Summer Reading Program was “Building a 
Better World.”  Summer Reading Programs are not only fun but 
beneficial, with studies showing that students who participate in public 
library summer reading programs scored higher on reading achievement 
tests at the beginning of the next school year than those who did not, 
avoiding the so called “Summer slide.” 
 
Summer at the Library can also be a lot of fun.  The 2017 Summer 
Reading Program kicked off with an Ice Cream Social and Lawn Party 
sponsored by Dairy Delight.   Thanks to the continued support of 
Preotle, Lane and Associates, children and teens had a full summer of 
great programming.   Children were treated to performances by Todd 
Brodeur’s Frisbee Show and Play Shop, Museum of Science: Reptiles, 
Kidstock: Max and the Suzy in Goldiloch Ness Monster, a Hula Hoop 
Workshop with Pinto Bello Hoops, and Pumpernickel Puppets presented 
The Frog Prince and Three Bill Goats Gruff.  Local yoga instructor Becky 
Small taught free yoga classes for children, teens and adults; and the 
Museum of Fine Art returned with Art Adventures for kids, ages 3-6 and 
6-10.  The Children’s Department offered 32 summer programs with 
2,179 attendees. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

YOUNG ADULT DEPARTMENT 
 
During Summer Reading 2017, the Young Adult Department offered 
jewelry making, anime and gaming events, and young adult movie 
afternoons, teen yoga, and a workshop of designing, decorating and 
growing herb planters.  Teens also got creative at a perler bead 
workshop, LEGO robotics with the YMCA, and Minecraft.  Teens who 
read at least 5 hours a week were eligible for weekly prizes and a prize 
was presented to the teen who read the most. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  



 

CIRCULATION, TECHNICAL PROCESSING 
& CATALOGING 

 
The Technical Services, Circulation, and Catalog Departments kept items 
flowing onto the library shelves all year long.  This year the staff dealt 
with a major upgrade to Polaris, the integrated library computer and 
circulation system.  A new committee was established to review policies 
and update procedures and to make recommendations to the Board of 
Trustees. Homebound deliveries continued despite staff shortages.  The 
Chinese collection was re-organized and relabeled and more room was 
created for the growing World Language collection.  Library card 
applications and instructions were translated into many languages.  The 
staff also continued weeding the fiction and nonfiction collections. 
 

WORLD LANGUAGE COLLECTION & 
ENGLISH AS SECOND LANGUAGE CLASSES  

 
The World Languages collection continued to expand to include 
languages such as Chinese, Arabic, French, Spanish, Haitian-Creole, 
Vietnamese, Hindi, Portuguese, and this year Tigrinya, the language of 
Eritria. The Library continues to provide weekly English Conversation 
class to people from about 49 different countries, including Haiti, China, 
India, Poland, Morocco, Belgium, El Salvador, Iran, Peru, Congo, Brazil, 
Syria, Mongolia, Belarus, Thailand, France, Mozambique, Ethiopia, 
Spain, Algeria, Turkey, Mexico, Indonesia, the Dominican Republic, 
Saudi Arabia, Nepal, Vietnam, Senegal, and Colombia.  The staff 
provided tours of the library and library cards for students from the 
Immigrant Learning Center and the Malden High School ESL classes. 
 

 
  



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

HOLDINGS INFORMATION 

AS OF JUNE 20, 2017 

 

Material Type     Adult &     Children’s    Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books   151,918  35,344   187,262 

Print periodicals 

(Newspapers)    11,167   1,212    12,379 

 

Audio  

(compact discs)     1,865     611      2,476 

 

Video  

(VHS/ DVD’s)     5,952  1,165      7,117 

 

E-books      545        545 

 

Downloadable     5,325  2,104      7,429 

(audiobooks, music, etc.)  

Downloadable video      38    91         129 

 

Materials in 

electronic format       0     0          0 

(including CD-ROMS) 

 

Microforms    

(fiche, rolls, etc.)   10,418     0    10,418 

 

Miscellaneous   

(kits, framed art prints, 

puppets, films, etc.)      24    21          45 

 

 

      TOTAL   186,707  41,093   227,800 

 

 

  



 

 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

CIRCULATION STATISTICS 

AS OF JUNE 30, 2017 

 

Material Type  Adult & Children’s  Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books   101,000  135,612             236,612 

 

Print Periodicals 1,942  22,974  24,916 

  

Audio (CD)  4,330  1,518    5,848 

 

Video   42,144  15,281  57,425 

(VHS/DVDs) 

 

E- books  26,601   0  26,601 

 

Downloads Audio 5,131   0    5,131 

 

Downloadable video 23  0       23 

 

Materials in  

electronic format  2,793  0   2,793 

 

Materials in   827  0     827 

microform 

 

Misc. (e.g. e-books  850  603  1,453 

readers, kits, framed   

art, prints, puppets, 

films, etc.) 

 

TOTAL  185,641 175,988        361,629  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
GIFTS 

 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation  

Converse gallery lighting project (2015)       60,000.00 

Converse portico masonry repair (2016)     35,000.00  

Converse Salem Street historic windows repair (2016)   55,000.00 

Architectural Plan for restrooms renovation  (2016)   10,000.00  

Replacement of wheelchair lift (2017)     20,000.00 

Renovation of public restrooms (2017)     60,000.00 

            

John J. Preotle  -Summer Reading        4,500.00 

Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation - Summer Concerts      1,500.00               

Mark L. Guenard - Annual Campaign                100.00 

James E. Glennon - Annual Campaign           750.00 

Estate of Helen Richards - Lecture Fund                       400.00 

Chris Lonn - gift of appreciation                                100.00 

Nancy Zewiey - gift of appreciation                                     71.50 

Ellen O’Leary - gift of appreciation                              50.00 

Jo-Ann Grover and Ethelmae Glenn             40.00 

Frederick & Deborah Cicero                  50.00 

Kathy Katz              190.00 

In Memory of Ed Richardson from Denise Russell           50.00 

In Memory of Wilfred Carr from Barbara Carr          250.00 

Anonymous donor               20.00 

 

In honor of Joseph Chiccarelli’s 90th Birthday            15.00 

from Joe Cesario        

 

In Memory of Dr. George E. Holland from:          200.00      

 

Marilyn Holland  Jayne Brown & Family    

Rita E. Hashem  



 

FUNDS 

 

  

$200.00 was added to the JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM  

 FUND by: 

Rita E. Hashem 

 

$600.00 was added to the DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND by: 

 Dina G. Malgeri 

 

$50.00 was added to the NATHAN & ELSIE MASS FUND by: 

 Alan Mass   Dr. Lynne Twining  

 

$50.00 was added to the JOHN AND GERTRUDE MCCAUL  

FUND by:          

 Gertrude and Ali Sadeghpour 

 

$936.00 was added to the MORRIS & LAURA PIZER FUND by: 

 Max L. Pizer,    Robert and Sarah Adler 

 Barbara Weiner   Benita Russo 

$295.00 was added to the HARRY & EDYTHE REINHERZ  

ART & MUSIC FUND by:  

Linda Dunn    Jonathan Persky 

Dina G. Malgeri  Lawrence Devou 

 

$135.00 was added to the MILTON & BERTHA SMITH FUND by:   

              Robert and Myrna Guterman 

 

250.00 was added to the JOHN AND GRACE TODISCO FUND by: 

 Patrice Todisco 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

GIFTS AND BEQUESTS 

 

ANONYMOUS DONORS 

$37,991.22 in 1977; income for Robinson Lectures, Music and 

Audio Visual 

CONSTANTINE ARVANITES FUND 

 $750 in 1999; income for purchase of books on art 

PEARL BATES FUND 

 $200 in 1994; income for purchase of books 

ADELAIDE BREED BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

FRANK A. & BLANCHE S. BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

LUCIA ALLEN MILLET BAXTER FUND 

$362 in 1917; income for works of American poets 

MAUDE ELIZABETH HENNEBERRY BERRY FUND 

$10,407.02 in 1985-1986: income for general purposes 

LEO BLACHER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $7,551 in 1982-2016; income for purchase of books 

J. RUSSELL BOWMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,810 in 1983-2014; income for purchase of books 

BRENNAN FAMILY FUND 

$30,460 in 1998-2010; income for children’s books 

EDWARD E. BROWN FUND 

$6,974 in 1982-2016; income to be used to beautify the garden 

RICHARD BUCKLEY FUND 

 $1,330 in 2002; income for purchase of books 

EUGENE M. & GEORGINA F. BURNETT FUND 

$1,570 in 1994-2001; income to be used for the purchase of 

books 

JOHN CIAVARRO FUND 

$1,275 in 2012; income to be used for books on Scouting 

ARTHUR D. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

DELORAINE P. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

MURIEL DINNEEN COSGROVE FUND 

$8,000 in 1979-2012; income for books on Roman, Gaelic or 

American History 

  



 

MARY HAZEL CRYAN FUND 

$745 in 2001-2005; income for purchase of books 

JEAN DICKIE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $10,759 in 2002-2004; income for purchase of books 

JENNIE O. ELLEFSEN FUND 

 $400 in 1974; income to be used for general purposes 

HERBERT W. FISON FUND 

 $1,000 in 1957; income for purchase of books 

ELAINE FOLEY FUND 

 $990 in 1999; income for purchase of large print books 

DONALD AND MAUREEN FORD FAMILY FUND 

 $220 in 2002-2003; income to be used for general purposes 

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK OF MALDEN 

 $1,250 in 1958; income for the purchase of books 

SYDNEY AND MARY REINHERZ FREEDMAN FUND 

$10,859.81 in 1979-1998; income for purchase of large print 

books  

FREDA GERRISH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,290 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

H. ELLIOT GERRISH FUND 

$2,788 in 1985-1996; income to be used for general purposes 

LENA A.M.H. GESANG FUND 

 $390 in 1962-1994; income for purchase of books 

PERCY GLASER FUND 

 $550 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

NANA AND MANNY GOLDBERG FUND 

 $8,729 in 1998-2016; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHEA GRIFFIN FUND 

 $880 in 1991-1992; income for purchase of books 

WALTON S. HLL FUND 

 $1,500 in 1972; income to be used for general purposes 

JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM FUND 

$6,525 in 1987-2017; income to be used for general purposes 

HORRACE HITCHINGS 

$3,000 in 1917; income used for the purchase of Religious books 

JACOB HOLM FUND 

 $5,000 in 1884; income for purchase of books 

GRACE M. HOWES FUND 

 $1,000 in 1969; income for purchase of general books 

ELSIE G. HURLEY FUND 

 $3,385 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

  



 

RICHARD J. HYMAN FUND 

 $5,000 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

CHARLOTTE H. IRWIN FUND 

 $5,025 in 1978-1995; income for the benefit of staff 

ALFRED H. AND JEANNE JONES FUND 

$500 in 1980; income for programs for blind and visual 

handicapped; $500 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

DR. THOMAS KENNEY MEMORIAL FUND 

 $300 in 1980; income for purchase of travel books 

RITA KIERSTEAD FUND 

 $385 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

ABRAHAM KLAIMAN BOOK FUND 

 $953 in 1991-1996; income for purchase of books 

ISABEL H. LANG FUND 

 $3,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

SHIRELY D. LAPPIN FUND 

$3,516 in 2002-2015; income for purchase of books on history 

ELMER G. LEWIS FINE ARTS FUND 

$5,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books of Fine Arts and 

paintings 

ELMORE ESTES LOCKE FUND 

$1,000 in 1931; income for purchase of books 

ELIZABETH H. LORD FUND 

 $500 in 1882; income for purchase of books 

EMMA P. LORD 

 $5,000 in 1996; income to be used for general purposes 

MARGARET LOPEZ AND LUCINDA MULLEN FUND 

 $250 in 1965: income for purchase of books 

MALDEN HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 1939 

 $500 in 1989; income to be used for Children’s Room 

MALDEN POST #69 AMERICAN LEGION AND AUXILLARY 

 $205 in 1999: income for purchase of books 

DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND 

 $16,785 in 1990-2017; income for purchase of books 

SIMON MALKIN FUND 

 $3,834 in 1985-2016; income for purchase of books 

ELSIE AND NATHAN MASS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,217 in 1985-2017; income for purchase of books 

JOHN F. AND GERTRUDE V. MCCAUL FUND 

 $2,040 in 1979-2017; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHY M. MCFARLAND 

 $525 in 1995-2003; income to be used for general purposes 



 

MCKINLEY FAMILY FUND 

 $33,350 in 1989-1995; income for purchase of books 

AMELIA MICLETTE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $856 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

ANDREW NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH NILSSON FUND 

 $10,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

REGINA NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

DANIEL AND JAMES O’BRIEN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $2,275 in 1993-2008; income for purchase of books 

MARGARET K. PARK FUND 

 $2,000 in 1993-1953; income for purchase of books 

MARY A. PERKINS FUND 

 $49,062 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

MARIE PERRY FUND 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for general purposes 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for lectures 

MORRIS AND LAURA PIZER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $22,475 in 1969-2017; income for purchase of books 

SYDNEY PRICE FUND 

 $400 in 1979-1984; income for purchase of books 

HARRY AND EDYTHE REINHERZ MUSIC AND ART FUND 

 $32,837 in 1985-2017; income for purchase of art and music 

MARY RICCARDI FUND 

 $745 in 2005; income for purchase of books 

NANCY ROHWEDDER FUND 

 $1,285 in 2012; income for purchase of books 

RUTH ROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $3,000 in 2003; income for Reference Department 

 $2,000 in 2003; income for Children’s Department 

GEORGE D. ROSSYN FUND 

 $3,110 in 1976-2005; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH AND FAY B. RUSSO ART FUND 

 $26,325 in 1988; income to be used for art 

GODFREY RYDER FUND 

$8,207 in 1939-1940; income for purchase of books 

LILLIAN SANDLER FUND 

 $1,985 in 2000-2002; income for purchase of books 

FREIDA KLAIMAN SCHWARTZ FUND 

 $1,100 in 1996-1998; income for purchase of books 



 

LOUIS SHAMES MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,541 in 1983-2001; income for purchase of books 

FRANCIS AUGUSTUS SHOVE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1935; income for purchase of books 

MILTON AND BERTHA SMITH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $4,893 in 1987-2017; income for purchase of books 

MARY E. WEBSTER SMITH FUND 

 $1,000 in 1910; income for purchase of books 

SANDRA LEE SMYLY FUND 

 $10,000 in 1985; income for purchase of books 

SYFFERMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,000 in 1903; income for purchase of books 

JEROME AND MAZIE THOMPSON FUND 

 $1,400 in 1987-2012; income for purchase of books 

JOHN AND GRACE TODISCO FUND 

 $4,241 in 2001-2017; income for purchase of books 

EDNA E. TURKINGTON FUND 

$26,7790in 1989-1992; income for purchase of books 

FRANK P. WAKEFIELD FUND 

 $1,008 in 1954; income for purchase of scientific books 

JACOB WERLIN FUND 

 $2,500 in 2004; income for purchase of books 

EDNA MAY WHITTEMORE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

PARKER WILLIAMS FUND 

 $2,500 in 2000; income to be used for general purposes 

VIRGINIA WILSON FUND 

 $325 in 1998; income for purchase of books 

ANNA YAGHJIAN FUND 

 $203,963 in 2007; income to be used for Kindergarteners 

 

 

 

  



 

Fund Balances as of June 30, 2017 

 

Name                 Principal      Purpose    Income    

Board Restricted Trust  $ 1,333,894.72 General  

Harry P. Ballard  $        1,000.00 General 

Elisha & Mary Converse $    250,000.00 General  $12,848.26 

M. Ida Converse  $      10,000.00 General 

Isabelle H. Corey  $      99,511.26 General 

James F. Eaton   $        5,000.00 General 

Jennie O. Ellefsen  $           400.00 General 

Donald & Maureen  

Ford    $           220.00 General 

Freda Gerrish   $        1,290.00 General 

H. Elliot Gerrish  $        2,788.00 General 

Walton Hall   $        1,500.00 General 

James & Florence Hashem $        6,525.00 General 

Grace Howe   $        1,000.00 General        39.66 

Morris Kahn   $        2,000.00 General 

Emma P. Lord   $        5,000.00 General        19.83 

Dorothy M. McFarland  $           525.00 General 

Mary A. Perkins  $      49,061.66 General 

Marie Perry   $        4,000.00 General 

Parker Williams   $        2,500.00 General 

Board Restricted Fund  $    323,956.04 Art 

Elisha & Mary Converse $      50,000.00 Art 

Mary D. Converse  $      15,000.00 Art 

Joseph & Fay Russo  $      26,325.00 Art 

Anonymous   $      37,991.00 Lecture     1,506.75 

Ena Metcalf   $      30,000.00 Lecture     1,189.81 

Marie A. Perry   $        4,000.00 Lecture          79.32 

Roswell R. Robinson  $      13,600.00 Lecture        539.38 

Maude E. Henneberry 

Berry    $      10,407.02 Special        419.60 

Edward E. Brown  $        6,974.00 Special        255.79 

Charlotte Irwin   $        5,025.00 Special        199.29 

Malden High School 

Class of 1939   $           500.00 Special          19.83 

Harry & Edythe Reinherz  

Music and Art Fund  $      32,837.00 Special     1,215.63 

Anna Yaghjian Fund  $    203,963.49 Special     3,970.58  

 

 



 

Malden Post #69 American 

Legion & Auxiliary  $           205.00 Books             8.13 

The First National Bank  $        1,250.00 Books           49.58 

Constantine Arvanites  $           750.00 Books            29.75 

Pearl Bates   $           200.00 Books             7.93 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd   $        5,000.00 Books           89.48 

Frank A. & Blanche S. 

Bayrd    $        5,000.00 Books           89.48 

Lucia A. M. Baxter  $           362.00 Books           15.29 

Leo Blacher   $        7,551.00 Books         257.83 

J. Russell Bowman  $        1,810.00 Books           67.82 

Brennan Family   $      30,460.00 Books      1,126.75 

Richard Buckley  $        1,330.00 Books           52.75 

Eugene M. & Georgina  

F. Burnett   $        1,570.00 Books           62.27 

John Ciavarro   $        1,275.00 Books           30.74 

Arthur D. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         594.91 

Deloraine P. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         594.91 

Muriel D. Cosgrove  $        8,000.00 Books         285.56 

Hazel Cryan   $           745.00 Books           29.55 

Jean Dickie Fund  $      10,759.00 Books         426.71  

Herbert W. Fison  $        1,000.00 Books           39.66 

Elaine Foley   $           990.00 Books           39.26 

Sydney & Mary Freedman $      10,859.81 Books         430.71 

Lena A. M. Gesang  $           390.00 Books           15.47 

Percy Glaser   $ 550.00 Books           21.81 

Nana & Manny Goldberg $        8,729.00 Books         342.23 

Dorothea Griffin  $           800.00 Books           31.73 

Horace Hitchings  $        3,000.00 Books         118.98 

Jacob Holm   S        5,000.00 Books         198.30 

Elsie G. Hurley   $        3,385.00 Books         134.25 

Richard Hyman   $        5,080.00 Books         201.48 

Alfred & Jeanne Jones  $        1,000.00 Books           39.66 

Thomas Kenney  $ 300.00 Books           11.90 

Rita Kierstead   $           385.00 Books           15.27 

Abraham Klaiman  $           953.46 Books           37.81 

Isabel H. Lang   $        3,000.00 Books         118.98 

Shirley D. Lappin  $        3,516.00 Books           83.29 

Elmer G. Lewis   $        5,000.00 Books         198.30 

Elmore E. Locke  $        1,000.00 Books           39.66 

M. Lopez & L. Mullen  $           250.00 Books             9.92 

Elizabeth Lord   $           500.00 Books           19.83 



 

Dina D’Alto Malgeri  $      16,785.00 Books         420.80 

Simon Malkin   $        3,834.00 Books         131.24 

Elsie & Nathan Mass  $        8,217.00 Books         239.75 

John & Gertrude McCaul $        2,040.00 Books           73.97 

McKinley Family Trust  $      33,350.00 Books      1,322.68 

Amelia Miclette   $           856.00 Books           33.95 

Andrew Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         317.28 

Joseph Nilsson   $      10,000.00 Books         396.60 

Regina Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         317.28 

Daniel & James O’Brien $        2,275.00 Books           90.23 

Margaret Park   $        2,000.00 Books           79.32 

Morris & Laura Pizer  $      22,475.00 Books         592.49 

Sidney M. Price   $  400.00  Books            15.86 

Mary Riccardi   $            745.00 Books 

Nancy Rohwedder  $         1,285.00 Books           31.13 

Ruth Ross   $         5,000.00 Books         198.30 

George Rossyn   $         3,109.75 Books         123.33 

Godfrey Ryder   $         8,207.00 Books         325.49 

Lillian Sandler   $         1,985.00 Books           78.73 

Freida Klaiman Schwartz $         1,100.00 Books           43.63 

Louis Shames   $         1,541.00 Books           61.12 

Francis Shove   $         1,000.00 Books           39.66 

Bertha & Milton Smith  $         4,893.00 Books         134.17 

Mary E. Webster Smith  $         1,000.00 Books           39.66 

Sandra Lee Smyly  $       10,000.00 Books         396.30 

Syfferman Memorial  $         8,000.00 Books         317.28 

Jerome & Mazie Thompson $         1,400.00 Books           28.95 

John & Grace Todisco  $         4,241.00 Books         106.73  

Edna Turkington  $       26,779.37 Books      1,062.08 

Frank P. Wakefield  $         1,008.00 Books           39.98 

Jacob Werlin   $         2,500.00 Books            99.15  

Edna M. Whitemore  $         1,000.00 Books           39.66 

Virginia Wilson   $            325.00 Books           12.89 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ART GALLERY 

The following paintings were purchased with endowed art funds: 

Acquired  Subject      Artist 

1892   Cape Ann Pasture     Albion H. Bicknell 

1897   Shepherd Girl                        Daniel J. Strain  

1900   Roman Forum                    George L. Brown 

1902   Wood Interior                            Thomas Hill       

1910   Dutch Interior                            Evert Pieters      

1910    *  The Kaiser-Gracht, Dordrecht   

     Francis Smith Hopkinton  

1912   Fleeing Shadows                     Paul Dougherty   

1912   General Picton                     William Beechey (Att'd)  

1913   Fast Melting Snow                 George G. Symons  

1913   Armourer                                     Nicholas Maes  

1915    *  Crossing The Meadow                 Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  Colorado River      Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  The Shelf      Dodge MacKnight 

1916   Early Morning             William Keith 

1917   L'Allegro         Charles H. Davis 

1918   Boy with Dogs              Anthonie Palamedesz 

1918   Femme Peintre               Albert Andre 

1919    *  Black Cap Chickadee          Charles E. Heil 

1919    *  Prairie Warbler            Charles E. Heil 

1921   In The Garden of Versailles           Hubert Robert 

1922  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice      Francesco Guardi 

1923     *  Nantucket        Harold H. Brown 

1923     +  Going To Market     Florence B. Brown 

1923   By The Sea      Florence B. Brown 

1925     +  Bacchante             Peter Prud'hon 

1925   Yosemite Valley          Thomas E. Hill 

1925   Reflections            Stanley W. Woodward 

1929  Sweepstakes      Montague Dawson 

1938   Near Dorking, Sussex                 F.W. Watts 

1940   The Reader             Juana Romani 

1940   Louis XIV and Moliere     Jean Leon Gerome 

1940   Garde Chasse         Constant Troyon 

1942  In The Berkshires            George Inness 

 

 

 



 

 

1943   Fishermen Going Out           George Morlan 

1944   Bachi-Bouzouks Jouant aux Echecs   Charles Bargue 

1945   Winter-Connecticut River Valley           Paul Sample 

1947   The Barley Harvest                           John Linnell 

1947   The Great Oak           Frederick Watts (Att'd) 

1952   Peasants Merrymaking            Giles Tilborch 

1966   Storm over Lanesville           Stanley W. Woodward 

1968   In the Lee of the Iceberg      William Bradford 

1979   Flatiron Building              Martin Lewis 

1980       * Gray Cross Cove                         Rod Peterson 

1980        * Jackson Farmhouse                          Rod Peterson 

1980        *  World's End, Hingham              Rod Peterson 

1981   Big Blue             Constantine Arvanites 

1981   Portrait of a Young Girl      Horace Robbins Burdick 

1981   Factory District      Yvonne Twining Humber 

1982     ## American Provincial      Ben Black 

1982     ## Three Courtesans of Kyoto     Ben Black 

1983     ** Breezin' Up              Sam Cherone 

1983      # The Letter               Mary Dewey 

1986   French Fields         Charles H. Davis 

1990   Jergin's Trust                            Carol Pylant 

1991       * Eastern Point Lighthouse                 Constance Stella 

1992       * Fellsmere Pond             Harry Lerman 

1992   Abstract Seascape        Michael Schreck 

1992   Figures at the Beach, Rockport          Wayne Morrell 

1992   Back Street Venice              Gina Salviati 

1992   Newspapers with Apples & Grapes      Diciancio  

1992   Crane and Thought         Ji Cheng 

1992       ++ The Dream                                Robyn Katz Adelman 

1996   Flowering Trees      Giovanni Castano 

1996   Floral Still-Life      Giovanni Castano 

1996       * Waterfall       Giovanni Castano 

1997       ++ Dusk Comes to Marlborough Street  

        Jack Drummey 

1999      ### Waveform                      Toby Liederman 

1999        * Salem Street Group              Rod Peterson 

2000   Gregory on the Subway       Cameron Bennett 

2000       = 12 Part Painting Cycles and Continuities  

       Elsa Waller 

  



 

2000       * Potbelly Stove                   Sam Slater 

2001      Interior Woodland            Bernard Corey 

2001       * Dorchester Heights        Brother Edward G. Rice  

2006       * Hightide                     Juanita Guccione 

2006   Sorrow of an Old Star            I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Twins-Black Constellation          I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Starscrim             I. Rice Pereira 

2009         A Lady and Her Companion          Ernest L. Ipsen 

2009        Mrs. Marie Feigenspan           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2009        Mr. Lanthe and Bottles           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2013       Shadow, Light, Melody      Cameron Bennett 

2013  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice    Giovanni Castano 

2013  After the Hunt                                         Darius Cobb 

2013  Portrait of Mary Ann Gleason                Darius Cobb 

2014  Coastal View with Driftwood         Ernest L. Ipsen 

2014     *** Carousel                   Perle Fine 

2014     *** Untitled                   Perle Fine 

2015  Swain’s Pond                                 Joseph Morviller 

2015  Still Life with Two Ducks              Ernest L. Ipsen 

2015  Road to Ponnegansett      Ernest L. Ipesen 

2016  Portrait of Rev. Channing            Darius Cobb 

2017  Abstracts (4)            Panos Ghikas 

2017     * Architectural Rendering        Ludvig S. Ipsen 
  
 

 

NOTE: In addition to the above purchases, the Library also has other 

paintings, statuary, bronze figures and a number of etchings, lithographs 

and photographs as gifts.  Oil painting unless otherwise noted. 

 

 

*Watercolor  **Wood Carving    *** Etchings      +Crayon  

++Mixed Media ##Acrylic 

###Ceramic Sculpture    #Pen and Ink  =Oil Stick Painting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


